CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

June 23, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and City Attorney Maura Hoff
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Deputy Controller Streeter, Deputy Chief of Staff/Economic Development Director Starnes, Executive Assistant Kukolla and Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on June 9, 2016. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
Presentation by Ray’s Trash. Service
City Attorney Hoff said Waste Management renewed its solid waste permit in May of 2014 for the 56th Street facility.  The permit is valid for that site until 2019.  Ray’s Trash Service requested a direct transfer of the permit in April of 2016.  The Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) approved the transfer of the permit to Ray’s Trash Service.  Ray’s Trash Service has agreed to do a presentation about plans for the location and answer questions from the public.
Mr. Calvin Davidson, General Manager, from Ray’s Trash Service distributed a handout to the Board and discussed:

· Ray’s is a family owned and operated business for over 50 years

· Educating the public on trash and recycling

· Ray’s is the largest independent recycling and waste disposal company in Indiana
· Ray’s wants to be a good partner in the community

· Ray’s is purchasing the property

Mr. Davidson responded to questions from the Board.

The following citizens addressed the Board about Ray’s Trash Service:
· Councilor Sherron Freeman, 10628 Bartley Drive

· Jesse Dotson, 6012 Twyckenham Drive

· Elsie Lytle, 10127 E. 63rd Street
Mr. Davidson and Rebecca Eifert Joniskan (IDEM) addressed the citizens’ concerns.  
Mr. Davidson said Ray’s wants to be a good neighbor, bring jobs to the community and be a positive partner.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony requested approval of an engagement contract for services with Shrewsberry & Associates, LLC.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contract subject to approval by legal.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
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Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony requested approval of Task Order number 3 with USI Consultants, Inc. for on call engineering services.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the request.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick requested approval of a lease with maintenance agreement with Toshiba Business Solutions.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the lease.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS:  Mayor Collier discussed the storm last night and power outage issues.
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:36 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
